CITY OF SEDRO-WOOLLEY

Joint Council and Planning Commission Worksession September 7, 2016 Public Safety/Fire Department Training Room

The worksession was called to order at 7:00 P.M. by Mayor Keith Wagoner.

Flag Salute

ROLL CALL: Present: Mayor Keith Wagoner, Councilmembers: Judith Dunn Lee, Brenda Kinzer, Julia Johnson, Chuck Owen and Rick Lemley Planning Commission Members: Joe Fattizzi, Patrick Huggins, Jennifer Jacobs, Eric Johnson, Stephanie Lokkebo and Silas Maddox

Department Update: Planning & Building

Mayor Wagoner explained John Coleman's opportunity as one of three finalists for Lynden City Planner. If John is selected, the City will need to search for an appropriate replacement.

Planning Director Coleman gave a presentation on the status of the Planning Department, work load, and upcoming projects in the City. The City has seen very significant increases in construction and permit applications for future projects. Coleman asked the Council to consider increasing personnel in the future.

Miscellaneous

Councilmember Kinzer spoke about her desire to locate and restore grave markers at the Northern State Cemetery. She is working with DES to gather information on what can be cone and by what mechanism. She stated that there are organizations e.g. (Grave Matters) which can provide guidance and training on proper techniques.

Councilmember Lemley reminded everyone to come out and support the annual Skateboard Competition and Sedro-Woolley Founders' Day events.

The worksession adjourned at 8:50 P.M.